FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

SPECIAL MEETING

CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBER

DECEMBER 1, 2003

7:00 P.M.

Present:
Mayor Marshall B. Pitts, Jr.

Council Members James K. Keefe (District 1); Mable C. Smith (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Lois A. Kirby (District 5); Mark C. Kendrick (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7); Juanita Gonzalez (District 8); Anne Fogleman (District 9)

Others Present:
Roger L. Stancil, City Manager


Tiffanie W. Sneed, Assistant City Attorney


Jason Brady, Public Information Officer


Janet C. Jones, City Clerk


Members of the Press

INVOCATION - PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The invocation was offered by Reverend Calvin Brewington, Beauty Spot Baptist Church, followed by Mayor Pitts leading in the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.


Mayor Pitts expressed his appreciation to Council Member Fogleman for her service on the Council from December 1997 to December 2003.  He presented her with a clock.


Council Member Fogleman stated she had enjoyed for the most part her work with the City of Fayetteville, and being on the Council was the best way to get to know the City.  Mrs. Fogleman expressed her opinion that in order for the City to move forward she felt the Council needed to be restructured to include at-large candidates who represented the entire population and could look at the big picture.  She noted this was the trend across the country and she felt it was a good one.


Mayor Pitts expressed his appreciation to Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick for his eighteen (18) years on the City Council.  Mayor Pitts stated that City Council government involved real trench work, and doing that for so many years said a lot about Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick.  Mayor Pitts wished Mr. Kendrick the best in all of his endeavors, and presented him with a clock reflecting his time of service from June 1986 to December 2003.


Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick thanked God for allowing him to serve the people.  He stated Fayetteville had taken some mighty steps during his tenure and was ready to step up to the plate and make itself known throughout the entire state for positive growth and direction.


Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick stated the City had a Mayor who was a visionary and he hoped the Council would continue to stand behind him and move Fayetteville forward.  He also expressed his appreciation to the City’s management team, and to the City staff and in particular the executive staff for all of their help over the years.


Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick stated he was proud that Fayetteville was his home.

1.
Approval of Agenda

MOTION:
Council Member Fogleman moved to approve the agenda.

SECOND:
Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (10-0)

2.
Approve Annexation Public Hearing minutes of November 10, 2003.

MOTION:
Council Member Massey moved to approve the minutes.

SECOND:
Council Member Gonzalez

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (10-0)

3.
Discussion of Future of Market House.

Mayor Pitts presented this item.  He stated the Market House was not being put to its best use and he felt an investigation should be done regarding using the building as a museum.


Mayor Pitts reported the Market House was a National Landmark with a great historical significance to Fayetteville and the State of North Carolina.  He stated he felt it was important to the young people that all aspects of the history of the Market House be remembered because it gave a sense of where we had been and history was history and should remain as such in its whole.

MOTION:
Council Member Massey moved to have the City staff look at the possibility of using the Market House as a museum, and to have a report brought back to the Council within 60 days.

SECOND:
Council Member Worthy

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (10-0)

4.
Presentation on Festival Park.


Mayor Pitts stated the Festival Park was a Brownfield site, which had been given funding for cleanup.  He stated that the park was not being done with taxpayers’ money because the funding had been set aside for the cleanup and development of that particular site and the funds could only be used for that purpose.


Mayor Pitts stated he and the Council had been a proponent of improving the image of Fayetteville and he felt the future of this community needed to be addressed and the City needed a new symbol or icon for the twenty-first century that would reflect the changing image of Fayetteville, and bring a positive image to people’s minds.


Mr. Eric Lindstrom of Shuller Ferris Lindstrom & Associates presented the proposed structure to be placed in the Festival Park.

MOTION:
Council Member Massey moved to go with the new icon of Fayetteville in the Festival of Parks.

SECOND:
Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (10-0)

5.
Adjournment.

MOTION:
Council Member Fogleman moved to adjourn the meeting.

SECOND:
Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (10-0)

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

______________________________

JANET C. JONES
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